While we have faced challenges before, this one is different. This time we join with all
nations across the globe in a common endeavour, using the great advances of science and
our instinctive compassion to heal. We will succeed - and that success will belong to every
one of us.

We should take comfort that while we may have more still to endure, better days will
return: we will be with our friends again; we will be with our families again; we will meet

again.

But for now, I send my thanks and warmest good wishes to you all.

The Duke of Edinburgh's Message to everyone helping to tackle the
Pandemic, on 20 April 2020

As we approach World Immunisation Week, I wanted to recognise the vital and urgent
work being done by so many to tackle the pandemic; by those in the medical and scientific
professions, at universities and research institutions, all united in working to protect us
from Covid-19.

On behalf of those of us who remain safe and at home, I also wanted to thank all key
workers who ensure the infrastructure of our life continues; the staff and volunteers
working on food production and distribution, those keeping postal and delivery services
going, and those ensuring the rubbish continues to be collected.



